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July 30—September 2 

30 
9 AM- LIFEGroups 
10 AM– Worship/ 

Lord’s Supper  
5 PM– LIFEGroups 
6 PM– 5th Sunday 

Singing 

31 
 

1 
 

2 
1 PM– Bible Study 
5 PM- Men’s Study 
6 PM–CR Meal 
          LIFEGroups 
          Choir  

3 
10 AM– Food 

Pantry 
5 PM– Visitation 

4 5 
 

6 
9 AM- LIFEGroups 
10 AM– Worship 
5 PM– LIFEGroups 
6 PM– Worship 

7 
6 PM– Women of 

West View 

8 
6 PM– Active Adult 

Game Night 

9 
1 PM– Bible Study 
5 PM- Men’s Study 
6 PM– CR 
            LIFEGroups 
            Choir 

10 
10 AM– Food 

Pantry 
5 PM– Visitation 

11 
 

12 
8 AM– Back To 

School Event 

13 
9 AM– LIFEGroups 
10 AM–  Worship 
5 PM– LIFEGroups 

Back To School 
Bash 

6 PM– Worship/ Bus. 
Meeting 

14 
 

15 
 

16 
1 PM-Midweek Bible 

Study  
5 PM- Men’s Study 
6 PM–CR Meal 
          LIFEGroups 
          Choir  

17 
10 AM– Food 

Pantry 
5 PM– Visitation 

18 19 
2 PM– Princess 

Ball 

20 
9 AM- LIFEGroups 
10 AM– Worship 
5 PM– LIFEGroups 
6 PM– Worship 

21 
 

22 
 

23 
1 PM– Midweek Bible 

Study 
5 PM-  Men’s Study 
6 PM– CR Snack 
           LIFEGroups 
           Choir           

24 
10 AM– Food 

Pantry 
5 PM– Visitation 

25 
 

26 
 

27 
9 AM- LIFEGroups 
10 AM– Worship 
5 PM– LIFEGroups 
6 PM– Worship 

28 
 

29 30 
1 PM– Midweek Bible 

Study 
5 PM-  Men’s Study 
6 PM– CR Meal 
           LIFEGroups 
           Choir            

31 
10 AM– Food 

Pantry 
5 PM– Visitation 
          

1 
 

2 
8 AM– Men’s 

Breakfast 

 Dear Church Family, 
        July was quite a month for West View! We began with our God and 
Country service and it just kept getting better. It seems that we really came 
together this year for VBS and it truly blessed my heart to seeing the church 
family working in one accord to minister to the children and their families. We 
also had a team go to Honduras on mission. They were a pleasure to travel 
and work with. We know that God is working through the church to encourage 
the work there. Each time I arrive back into the States, I have to admit no 
matter how messed up we may think things are, God has blessed us so 
much. Continue prayers that our nation will turn back to God and honor Him 
that we might continue to be missionaries to the world and a shining light 
here for His Glory. 
        August will be another busy month as we prepare for the Back To 
School Supplies Event on August 12. Please pray and sign up to help. The 
next day, August 13 we will be having our Back To School Bash for our 
children. I know that some may wonder what God is up to sometimes, it 
seems that we are taking two steps forward and one step back. I believe God 
is keeping us on the path that brings Him the glory. That is what our lives and 
His church are to be about, giving Him the Glory.  
        We have two teams that are working now and need our prayers. The first is the Food Pantry Future 
Plans Team. They have been tasked with determining what we need for the pantry facility-wise. Please 
pray for each of these team members: Cathy Hodge, Brett Bradford, Randy Cooper, DeWayne Monroe, and 
Barry Hestand as they work and pray also. The second team is our Youth Pastor Search Team. Pray for 
guidance, courage, wisdom, and patience for Diane Rogers, John Lane, Bryan Hooten, Mike Rowland, and 
Brad Baine. Let's give them the time and support needed as they carry out the task given them by the 
church. 
         Finally, let me say that it is truly a pleasure to serve the Lord along side each of you and know that 
you are loved, your life matters, and the mission and ministry that you are engaged in matters. I pray God 
will bless you and keep you today and in the future. 

            Pastor Marc 

The Pastor’s View               Dr. Marc Reeves 
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Music                                                             Brian Settlemoir  

 It’s getting time to think about Christmas Dinner 
Theater. This year, I am hoping to do a large 
production that will take a lot of help. There is a sign-
up sheet in the Grand Hall. You can sign up for choir, 
parts, or stage help (lights and sound). If you have any 
questions, please let me know.  
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Women’s Ministry                                        Kathy Mitchell 

 It's back to school time!!  This can be an exciting time for moms as they prepare their children for going 
back to school. It can also be a stressful time as they buy items for their kids. Our mission team is sponsoring 
a back to school event to provide school supplies for families. That event is Saturday, August 12th. Last year 
we saw so many women and children as they came to get stocked up for school. That's when we realized that 
we missed an opportunity to reach out to the mothers of the children. So our women's ministry is going to meet 
on Monday, August 7th, at 6:00 p.m. in the gathering place. We will be stuffing bags with toiletry items such as 
shampoo, conditioner, deodorant, toothpaste, toothbrushes, 
hand lotion and sanitizer [all in travel sizes.].    Please bring 
your supplies that night and we will fill the bags and also add a 
tract on salvation and a card of details about our church. This is 
a wonderful way to reach out to the ladies that come. We hope 
to provide enough bags for 50 to 75 women. God bless you as 
you prepare for this night.  

Men’s Ministry                                               Mark Rhodes 

 The July Men’s Breakfast was held July 1st with 13 in 
attendance and I gave a short devotional entitles “Are you a 
Lukewarm Christian?” We will not have a breakfast in August 
but encourage all men to volunteer for our Back to School 
Extravaganza on August 12th.   
 As always, we are looking for men who would like to share 
their testimony, give a short devotional, or tell us about an 
organization they are involved with. If you are interested contact 
Mark Rhodes at 870-335-5750.  
 Bro Marc’s Wednesday night Men’s bible study is averaging 
12 in attendance. This group meets at 5PM every Wednesday 
at Hardee’s and if you are looking for a deeper meaning and 
understanding of the scripture then you will want to get involved 
with this expository bible study. I encourage you to make plans 
to and invite a friend. 
 The Sunday night Men’s class is averaging 7 and we are finishing up a study entitled “Mountain Men”. If 
you are not involved in the men’s program, I encourage you, both young and old, to get involved with this 
ministry as we unite around the love and fellowship of Jesus Christ.   
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Celebrate Recovery                                                                   Francis Shelton  

Students                                                                                     Jason Lincoln 

His Heart Our Hands Food Pantry                                              Cathy Hodge  

Active Adult Ministry                                          Brian Settlemoir 

 The food pantry met the needs of 186 families in June. We invite you to join us on Thursdays 
from 10-2 to see our ministry in action. We would like to thank West View for its continued support 
through monetary and food donations, and for their volunteerism.  For the month of May, we 
would like to ask for cereal bars and mac & cheese. 

 Celebrate Recovery Wednesday evenings at 6 pm this is a meeting for those who have 
Hurts, Habits, and Hang-Ups. We study and follow the 8 Principles based on the beatitudes, 
turn our hearts/lives to Jesus and allow Him to lead us “One Day at a time”. Finding ways to 
put our Hearts and Lives together and then let Jesus/Holy Sprit work through us for Gods 

purpose. If you know 
someone or you have 
something in your life that’s holding you 
back, with your walk with the Lord. 
Come and we’ll work, pray, until you find 
what special gift Gods given you to do his 
work here.   Attendance for June CR 
averaged 39 

Tuesday, August 8 at 6 PM, we will have Pizza and Game night, with West View providing the pizza. There is a 
sign-up sheet in the Grand Hall. Join us for lots of fun and fellowship! 

 The month of June has been an eventful month in 
the youth ministry. We attended Super Summer at 
Ouachita Baptist University. During the week we had 4 
students who responded to a call to the ministry. Over all 
that week there were 183 salvations and 240 calls to 
ministry. 
 Sunday July 23rd the youth took part in the 8-Mile 
Mission Project where they went and distributed water 
bottles and prayed for people along the 8-Mile trail that 
runs behind the church property. 


